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25 February 2025 

 
Dear Parents 
 
A long letter today, my apologies. It covers the transfer to the new meal payment system, school uniform, 
bus information and arrangements for Year 9 Parents’ Evening. 
 
Paying for school meals 
 
As I stated in previous correspondence, sQuid, the current payment portal for school meals is ceasing to trade 
and we shall be moving to Arbor for school meal payments. This transfer will take place on Thursday 27 and 
Friday 28 February. Up until Thursday 27 February, all top ups on meal accounts will be provided by sQuid. 
After the dinner service on Thursday 27 February, any remaining balances will be transferred onto the Arbor 
system. On Friday 28 February, the new option ‘Accounts’ will appear on your Arbor App. It is in this option 
that meal top ups are made. We cannot activate this until Friday 28 February, as previous migrations in other 
schools have created problems when there are two conflicting payment methods. Therefore, we have to 
deactivate sQuid before activating Arbor. 
 
Instructions for using the Arbor accounts feature can be found below: 
 
With the shift over to Arbor, you will now pay for meals within the Arbor Parent Portal. You can access this 
by going to Log in to your School | Arbor  
 
To top up a meal account, go to Accounts and click Meals. 
 

 
 
Above the table on the balance page, the credit/debit amount of the student account will show. Debt 
amounts will show in red; credit amounts will show in green.  
 
Clicking on a payment will load a slide over with details of the lunches taken that day. To make a Card 
Payment, click on the Top up account button. 
 

 
 
A slide over will load, where you can select the bill payer and payment amount.  Please note the minimum 
payment amount is £2. You can choose to pay now or to add your payment to your basket to pay later. 
 

https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flogin.arbor.sc%2F&data=05%7C02%7Cdcollins%40knoleacademy.org%7C2b77e69a30d745d32d0908dd54f0a79a%7Ce3dc6c58bc434fe8be3ca2bac1ff6b89%7C0%7C0%7C638760114856545754%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=3pynKT%2F1b00OgqiTk5p%2FXkSO3Etvnrmo5MdoY2coq20%3D&reserved=0
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fsupport.arbor-education.com%2Fhc%2Fen-us%2Farticles%2F360012283798&data=05%7C02%7Cdcollins%40knoleacademy.org%7C2b77e69a30d745d32d0908dd54f0a79a%7Ce3dc6c58bc434fe8be3ca2bac1ff6b89%7C0%7C0%7C638760114856567959%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=aB4fSwSFtyJRcu6OyHrt%2FRMz7TblTvRUo5a%2FqxybthM%3D&reserved=0
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In the pop-up, add in your card details then click Pay. 
  
You may have to then authenticate your identity for the payment to go through. This is a requirement of the 
recently introduced Strong Customer Authentication (SCA) regulations.  
 
If authentication is needed for the payment, you will be prompted to authenticate the payment using the 
method of authentication your bank supports. This could be: 

• an SMS code, 
• your mobile banking app  
• another method 

 The meals balance will be updated to reflect the top-up right away.  
 
The experience for students does not change, they still need to use their existing fob to purchase dinners. If 
any parents are experiencing difficulties with this system, please email IT-Parents@knoleacademy.org  
 
School Uniform 
 
In the government’s schools bill, there is a proposal that branded school uniform items are restricted to three 
items and a tie from September 2026; we intend to adopt this from September 2025.  
 
The branded items that students must have will remain as a Knole Academy blazer, Knole Academy trousers 
or skirt, a PE top as well as the tie. We are adopting a new PE top for 2025 which is a quarter zip long sleeve 
black top. This will be compulsory for the new Year 7, but all other years can continue to wear the existing 
PE kit and there is no expectation to buy the new top. Other items of uniform such as black jumpers, white 
shirts, black PE shorts etc. will remain part of our uniform code but parents can buy any brand they choose.  
 
Price and Buckland will be selling all the existing branded PE kit at half price from next week and as I stated 
earlier, students can continue to wear this in their PE lessons for the remainder of their time in school.  

 
 
 
 

https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fsupport.arbor-education.com%2Fhc%2Fen-us%2Farticles%2F360033832793-Updates-to-Card-Payment-Authentication&data=05%7C02%7Cdcollins%40knoleacademy.org%7C2b77e69a30d745d32d0908dd54f0a79a%7Ce3dc6c58bc434fe8be3ca2bac1ff6b89%7C0%7C0%7C638760114856580312%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=2pSmG3u425qUp%2B6FWGteeQudYxyCLhY1yRX8B%2FrxszE%3D&reserved=0
mailto:IT-Parents@knoleacademy.org


 

 
Knole Academy 

Bradbourne Vale Road, Sevenoaks, 
Kent TN13 3LE 

T: 01732 454608 

 

Headteacher:  Mr David Collins BSc Hons                                                                                                          www.knoleacademy.org                                                             
Aletheia Academies Trust – Company No. 07801612    Registered in England and Wales                                 enquiries@knoleacademy.org                                                          

 

Buses 
 
Although the change took effect on the 1 January 2025, we have only just been notified of the fare structures 
offered by some of the bus providers; I attach their correspondence. 
 
Year 9 Parents’ Evening and early closure Thursday 6 March 2025 
 
A reminder that booking is still open for the Year 9 consultation event on Thursday 6 March 2025. 
 
As a result of the Parents’ Evening, the school will close at 1.20pm on this day with the normal early bus 
services running. 
 
Go Coach 

S7 (+ S8) – to Sundridge, Brasted and Westerham 

S10/S12 – to Swanley, Crockenhill, Hextable and Wilmington etc 

S32 – Chelsfield and Orpington 

 

Coming onto site at approx. 13:35 will be our route 3 service which shall operate the S3 (displaying route 3 

Locksbottom). 

 

NOT coming onto site but serving Bat & Ball shall be a route 6 which will serve Seal and Kemsing like an S6 

would.  

 

Everything else shall serve the school grounds at normal time.  

 

Red Route 

408 will be 1.30 on Friday 

308 will run at normal times 

 

 

Best wishes 

 

David Collins 
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